
LETTER
Dear Sir, There is great concern 
world-wide about the destruction of 
the earth and the implications for 
the future. Also of importance, and 
perhaps of more immediate concern 
for us, is the regard we should show 
for protecting the lovely village we 
live in. In areas like the 
Cotswolds, conservation is a source 
of great pride for residents. Here 
the fact that Port Isaac is a con­
servation area would appear to be 
to many an irritation or a total 
irrelevance. I was amazed to find 
an Estate Agent in Wadebridge 
advertising several cottages In the 
old part of the village, who never 
feels the need to mention irt its 
advertising literature, that Port 
Isaac Is a conservation area or 
that some of the buildings are 
listed for historical interest!
There is also a great desire to 
obtain planning permission for 
buildings often totally out of 
character with the surroundings. 
Surely this is showing as little 
regard for the future as destroying 
the ozone layer or burning tropical 
rain forests for short term gain at 
the expense of the environment. 
Unfortunately, the authorities can't 
check on every development. The 
District planning committees often 
have too little local knowledge to 
show great concern about details.
The type of conservation area order 
we have has no legal effect.
So it really is up to us to ensure 
that the village remains the 
beautiful place we have inherited. 
Without constant vigilance,
Port Isaac will become like many 
South Coast villages where small 
alterations gradually destroyed the 
original character.
The future for Port Isaac, as well 
as the present, lies in Tourism. 
Thousands come, and will come, to 
admire what there is here. Let us 
care enough about our village to 
pass on to the next generation a 
very special and unspoiled place. 
Janet Townsend

CORNWALL'S AIR AMBULANCE
Most sincere thanks to Alf Guard of 
the Lawns, Les Honey and all the 
regulars, for raising £1000 plus, 
for the Air Ambulance in 1988, by 
weekly raffles A great effort! We 
learned of this belatedly and would 
appreciate timely news of all such 
results, so proper appreciation may 
be shown rapidly. £1000 from one 
hotel is terrific! Thank you again, 
Alf. Phil Milton.
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When you get round to thinking 
'There ought to be a better way of 
life', try Jesus.

We would like to take this oppor­
tunity to say thank you to all our 
family and friends for the lovely 
cards and presents we received on 
the birth of the 'twins' William 
Francis and Rebecca Jane. A special 
thank you to everyone who arrived 
with meals, delicious cakes, and 
offers of help. Jane and Jon Rowe.

PLAY CROUP
As from Monday 10th April 1989 
Playgroup will meet at the village 
Hall, Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thurs­
days, 10 - 12 noon. We would like to 
thank St. Peters Church for their 
help and co-operation over the past 
few years. The Coffee Morning held 
at the Harbour Cafe made a profit of 
£58.A2. Thanks to Judith Smith and 
all those who helped and supported.

MR. THOMAS SIDNEY SIMONS.
Our sympathy goes to the family of 
Mr. Simons at the Tre-Pol-Pen Hotel 
who died on February 27th. Coming 
to Port Isaac from Porthallow, near 
St. Kevern.in December 1988. Many 
friends from Porthallow attended the 
funeral service at St. Endellion 
Church on March 2nd.

MR. GEWYN GREGORY 
News was briefly reported in the 
February Trio of the sudden death at 
his home, Trecreege Farm, Trelights, 
of Mr. Gewyn Gregory aged 66 years. 
Gewyn had lived in the area all his 
life. He attended the St. Teath 
Council School when living with his 
aunt at Trewethen, Trelill. In the 
early 1940s he moved to Trecreege 
with his uncle and aunt, Mr. and 
Mrs. Magor. Since 1972 after his 
aunt's death, Mrs. Gladys Magor, 
Gewyn had carried on at the farm 
alone. He loved all his animals, 
and carrying on and working the 
farm. The funeral on February 16th 
was held at St. Teath Methodist 
Church, was conducted by Revd. John 
Young, and also at Penmount. Many 
relatives, friends, and neighbours 
attended. We express our condolences 
to his family.

MARGARET DOROTHEA SELLON 
Margaret Sellon died peacefully in a 
Nursing Home on 8th. March. A well 
known and much loved figure in this 
district for more than 60 years.
Many have cause to remember her 
kindness and generosity - extended 
to all. For many years she was 
Secretary and Treasurer of the St. 
Endellion P.C.C. and maintained the 
work at a very high level.
Margaret's many friends gathered at 
a Thanksgiving Eucharist at St. 
Endellion Church on Tuesday 14th. 
March, before the cremation at 
Truro. We shall miss her great 
enthusiasm and generosity; no one 
has ever been more deserving of her 
rest. May She Rest in Peace.
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CHRIST IAN AID.
Christian Aid week this year is 
15th - 20th May when we are organi­
sing a House to House collection. If 
there is anyone who can spare a few 
hours that week to help please 
contact Tammy Benger, 880629.

PORT ISAAC YOUTH CLUB 
February 3rd. saw the re-opening of 
the Youth Club in the Wesley Room, 
Roscarrock Hill. Attendance has been 
great with about 2 5 - 3 0  youngsters 
(ages 10 1/2 - 15) each week. The 
pool table is the main attraction, 
with a pool competition starting 
after Easter. Some of the activities 
on offer are table tennis, games, 
in-door football, chess, disco 
dancing. Five a side football and 
cricket will start when the evenings 
become lighter. For 'Comic Relief' 
we held a Talent Competition, with 
Michaela Benz winning first prize 
for her impersonation of Michael 
Jackson (She was better!) backed by 
Paul Dingle, Kristofer Richards, and 
Daniel Pavitt. We are fortunate In 
having the help of Chris Gibson plus 
Sarah Irons, Zoe Coshall, Karl Daly, 
and James Oxley. Doors open every 
Friday evening at 7.30 - 9.30. Subs 
30p. Drinks, sweets, and crisps are 
on sale all evening. Jill O'Connor.

HOLIDAY COTTAGE OWNERS
First rate supervision and 
maintenance service, or 

'one-off' jobs, however small. 
- We Care - 

Telephone: Camelford 212882

Cottage Care
(CORNWALL)



PARISH COUNCIL
A report compiled from notes taken 
by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Chapel Rooms, 
Trelights, Monday 13th. March.
There were many members of the 
public present.
Footpath Port Isaac Mill 
A letter from a member of the public 
complained at the deterioration of 
the path and claimed that it was not 
now possible to walk through from 
Trewetha to Port Isaac. Mrs. Cam 
urged all parish councillors to go 
and have a look at the situation.
A letter from the Dept, of the 
Environment said landowners must not 
carry out their operations without 
regard for public rights of way.
Mr. Norris said he had discussed the 
problem with the owners who are 
considering a diversion to avoid the 
field where the pigs are kept.
Mrs. Doney, County Footpath Officer, 
wants to try and find a solution 
without recourse to legal action and 
has arranged to meet the owners.
Port Gaverne Toilets 
N.C.D.C. has offered to clean the 
toilets at an estimated cost of 
£1,300 for the year. This offer was 
met with astonishment since a much 
lower offer has been made by a 
private contractor. Other parishes 
in the district receive £300 towards 
such costs and Cllr. Symons is to 
ask for this for St. Endellion.
St. Endellion Lane 
The lane, especially alongside Glebe 
Field is in very bad condition but 
the Parish Council are still waiting 
for a reply to a letter sent to 
County Highways last September.
Cllr. Symons explained that it would 
be a subject of planning approval 
for the end of the lane to be made 
up to 'adoption' standards when the 
Furre Park development starts.
Refuse Collection 
Mr. Phelps has received many 
complaints from small guest houses 
who feel it unfair they will not be 
allowed free domestic refuse bins 
and will pay full trade collection 
rates all year even during the 
months they are closed. Cllr. Symons 
said there is opposition throughout 
the country to the new arrangements 
but the orders are issued by central 
government and can't be changed.
(A ribald suggestion was made that 
everybody should take their refuse 
and dump it in Downing Street.) If a 
problem arises from ’unlabelled* 
refuse not being collected, it will 
become a matter for the Department 
of the Environment.
Bottle Bank
The Parish Council is to investigate 
the possibility of a bottle bank in 
the main car park.
Light at Sprlnqsidc 
Delay is due to the site being on 
private land. N.C.D.C. will install 
a light without charge but main­
tenance will be the responsibility

of the Parish Council. This was 
agreed to. An application will be 
made to the County Council for the 
maintenance costs.
Caravan in Car Park 
Mr. Phelps said that the fishermen 
had been refused permission to keep 
pots in the car park during the 
winter due to intended resurfacing 
work which had not yet taken place. 
Meanwhile N.C.D.C. have allowed a 
filthy caravan to be left there all 
winter. Cllr. Symons said the 
resurfacing work has been postponed 
till next autumn because of finance 
and the possibility that car parks 
may be 'privatised'.
Planning and Conservation Area 
Mrs. C a m  said Chief Pianning and 
Development Officer, Mr. Philp, 
is still sympathetic towards Port 
Isaac but the government have lifted 
many restrictions. She reminded him 
that people in St. Endellion work 
hard to try and prevent unsuitable 
developments and have had some 
success in preventing the village 
looking like some places In other 
parts of Cornwall. A letter to M.P. 
Gerry Neale will invite him to walk 
around the village and then request 
him for re-application for an 
'Article IV' order. Mr. Philp will 
speak at the Annual Parish Meeting 
on April 13th.
Coastguard Mall
The Parish Council have been invited 
to a site meeting with the Public 
Services Agency who want to replace 
the stone wall with concrete posts 
and wire. The wall is being damaged 
by unauthorised users of the path 
which is not a public right of way. 
There Is no Intention to replace the 
wall against the public wish. 
Community Charge
Telephone queries about this can be 
made to Wadebrldge 5131 (but by the 
time you read this you should have 
received a leaflet).
It seems the Parish Council will be 
asked for 'specific information' 
about persons who refuse to register 
on the electoral list.
Planning Application 
Mr. Blake, Trelights change of use 
from workshop (carpenter's shop) to 
dwelling. No objections.
Public Discussion
A gentleman raised strong objections 
to the support given to Mrs. Hayne 
whose letter was read out last 
month. He detailed problems caused 
by the family since arriving in 
Trelights. The 11 year old boy had 
six times ridden a motorcyle on the 
road without helmet, licence, or 
insurance, until stopped by the 
police. The dogs were not kept under 
proper control and he pointed out 
that under the 1930 Control of Dogs 
Act a dog must not be allowed on the 
highway without a collar. Mrs. Cam 
said he had been allowed to reply 
publicly to the letter but that it 
is a domestic matter.

Parish Council resolution.
Mark Provis on phoning the Con­
stituency Offices in Launceston 
found them surpised he is not to be 
allowed a free dustbin for domestic 
waste and suggested that he should 
write to M.P. Gerry Neale about it. 
Everybody affected should write In­
dividual letters as this will carry 
a lot of weight, said Mrs. Cam. 
Demis Knight said places like Port 
Isaac may be a nightmare for the 
contractors but should people now 
pay bin charges when already paying 
high business rates? He had managed 
to negotiate his own yearly rate for 
his holiday cottage. Will the men 
take the trouble to sort through 
great piles of rubbish at sites like 
that at the bottom of Fore Street, 
Tuesday mornings, to see which had 
got labels on? he asked.
Mr. Knight also expressed concern 
that people were tipping rubbish 
over and wearing away the cliff 
below his house but nobody seemed to 
want to take the responsibility. 
Cllr. Symons promised to chase the 
matter up.
Finally he pointed out that the road 
from China Downs to Port Gave m e  was 
getting seriously eroded.
Mrs. Pethick asked If the Parish 
Council could look Into the pos­
sibility of signs advising long 
vehicles to take the route from 
St. Endellion into Treii^its. 50ft. 
lorries have difficulty with narrow 
corners, damage the roadsides and 
drive over Pillar Box Green.
Mr. Rotherham asked if 'please drive 
slowly through the village' signs 
could be re-applied for 
Mrs. Brown said she didn't know what 
was meant by 'retirement village' 
but she hoped the young people would 
always stay and help the older ones. 
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the 
Parish Council will be held on 
Monday 10th. April at 7.30pm. In the 
Church Rooms, Port Isaac.
The Annual Parish Meeting will take 
place three days later, Thursday 
13th, 7.30pm. at the Church Hall.

PENREAL E S TA TE  A G E N C Y
11 New Road, Port Isaac.

Tel: Bodnin 88030? 
and St. Kew Services,

St. Kew Highway.
Tel: St. Mabyn 657 

RESIDENTIAL ANO BUSINESS PROPERTY 
MORTGAGE MATCH WITH 

PROVIDENT LIFE ASSOCIATION 

HOUSES TO LET 

AGENTS FOR 
WOOLWICH BUILDING SOCIETY 

PHOTOCOPYING ATC FAX SERVICES

Proprietors 
Keith and Barbara Willmott



FOULING OF PORT ISAAC BEACH.
The Board of Harbour Commissioners 
have received many complaints, over 
past years, about the condition of 
the beach. Although Port Isaac is a 
working harbour, both the Commis­
sioners and N.C.O.C. have made every 
attempt to keep the it as clean as 
possible, albeit without much 
success on certain winds and tides. 
Now we are receiving complaints 
about dogs being allowed by their 
owners to foul the beach. A few days 
ago as many as six dogs were seen 
roaming around. It would be 
appreciated if local dog owners 
would keep their dogs under control 
and not use the beach as a toilet 
for them. If some restraint is not 
exercised, the Commissioners might 
be forced to seek assistance from 
the local dog catcher. W.J.Spry,

TALKING NEWSPAPER 
News and views from local papers 
for visually handicapped people are 
recorded on to standard 90 minute 
audiotapes by teams of volunteers. 
Any standard tape player can be 
used. Tapes are posted to users in 
special easy-to-use returnable 
packs with reversible labels, and 
can be kept for up to a week. There 
will usually be space on the tape 
for users to record their own 
comments and suggestions if they 
wish. There is no charge and tapes 
are sent and returned post free. 
Different editions will be produced 
for each locality in North 
Cornwall. If you are interested or 
know of others who might be please 
get in touch with us as soon as you 
can. Chairman Bill Allen, Bodmin 
Community School. Bodmin 72548. Any 
blind people wishing to get on our 
mailing list should contact:
Mrs. L.M.Chilcott (Co-ordinator), 
Bodnin 73476, after one o’clock.

ST. ENDELLION SLMCR FESTIVAL 
August 1st - 11th. (For information 
send s.a.e. to Mrs. J.R.Holden,
Rock House, Delabole, Cornwall,
PL33 9BS.) This year it is hoped to 
include music by Mendelssohn,
Brahms, Mozart, Ibert, Rodrigues, 
Ravel, De Falla, Britten, Vaughan 
Williams, and Holst. Admission by 
programme £3.50. There will be a 
free concert to ’Friends of the St. 
Endellion Festival’. The Festival 
Committee is most grateful to the 
'Friends’ for their support and we 
welcome new members, the subscrip­
tion is, £5 a year. As always we 
need money to keep the Farm House in 
a state of repair; it was not used 
as much as we would have liked last 
year. If anyone knows of Parties or 
Schools who might be interested in 
renting fairly basic accommodation 
sleeping up to 25, please contact 
Anthony Hawkey, 109 Egloshayle Rd., 
Wadebridge, tel. Wadebridge 2529.

ST. PETER'S CHURCH.
Bingo The P.C.C. would like to thank 
Carol, Dave, the team of helpers, 
and all who supported us. £179 was 
raised which will go to the fund 
for restoring the Church Rooms where 
so much money has been raised for 
various charities. The weather has 
taken its toll and the end wall now 
needs rebuilding.
Mothering Sunday 
A very happy and lively family 
service at 10.30, after the said 
Eucharist at 9.45, was conducted by 
Father Hugh Fryer. There were lots 
of children, and lots of singing 
accompanied by lots of guitars! 
Members of the Brownie Pack read the 
prayers. The children presented 
posies of flowers to their mothers. 
After the service Simnel cake with 
coffee or orange squash was much 
appreciated . Jo Phillips
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OPEN FOR LUNCHES 
COFFEES 

&

EVENING MEALS

PROUTBROS.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 

TEL. BODMIN 880208 

ALL CAR & VEHICLE REPAIRS 

TAXIS • COACH TRIPS

CALOR & GLOGAS AGENTS 
FREE DELIVERIES

LIFEBOAT
Our first social event of the year, 
Wednesday 1st. March, was a Wine and 
Cheese evening at St. Kew Inn, which 
was well attended, and raised £222. 
Mr. Harry Pavitt, holder of the RM.I 
certificate for twenty years service 
as a member of crew, and Boathouse 
Keeper for the last two years, has 
resigned. His great dependability 
has been very much appreciated by 
Hon. Secretary David Castle, and 
crew members. Mr. Clive Hester has 
now been appointed Boathouse Keeper. 
By the time you read this, the 
lifeboat will be back 'on service' 
(from dawn on Saturday 18th. March), 
having been checked at the RNLI'S 
Isle of Wight centre for inflatables 
during the winter. John Scott.

GOLDEN CIRCLE
A trip to Exeter is planned for 
Wednesday 12th. April. The coach 
will leave Prout's Garage at 9.30am. 
and there will be seme seats avail­
able to non-members at a cost of 
£2.00. Please contact 880224,
880726, or the garage. On Wednesday 
26th. April, members will be 
treated to an extra birthday cele­
bration with tea at Newquay Hotel 
kindly organised by Mrs. Grace 
Coton who was a guest at the Birth­
day Luncheon on 22nd. February at 
the Cornish Cafe. Our thanks to 
David and his staff for an excellent 
lunch. Sheila Jarvis.

LONG CROSS HOTEL
The hotel and Victorian Gardens- are 
now open through until October.

U N IT  II

Secondhand Furniture C entre

All types of furniture and 
electrical appliances bought/sold. 

House clearances. Light removals. 

4a Trenant Industrial Estate, 
Wadebridge, Cornwall.

Phone Wadebridge 3888 
Evening Bodmin 880130

Open Moos - Sats 10am - 5pm 
Weds: 10am - lpm

Free delivery daily to Port Isaac

Cornwall 
Computers
Computers for business.
Efficient, friendly service. 
Supplies and maintenance. 
On-the-spot help and advice.
Nick Henderson, Cornwall Computers, 
Tresarrett, Bodmin. PL30 4QQ 
Telephone Bodnln 850532

BAY NEWSAGENTS
& OFF LICENCE 

PORT ISAAC

Del ivery of 
Newspapers and 
Magazines

*Rodda's Cream  
* Sutton's Seeds 

*  Cruelty Free Products 
*VideoHire

TEL. BODMIN 880469
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 730am8pm. 

(  doted t -lp m  (hiring winter months)

AGENT FOR  
HENRY L IN G  8c CO's 

GREETING CARDS



PORT ISAAC 
AM) DISTRICT 
TOURISM 
ASSOCIATION

ine Port Isaac District will be 
advertised in 'Coastline' news. 
Oescriptive Signs 
The signs 'Welcome to Port Isaac, 
Historic Pishing village' are to be 
on the 03314 to the north side of 
the road, approximately 100 yards 
from the Port Isaac turning each 
way. At a recent T.A.N.C. meeting, 
Mr. Savlle, County Highways, said he 
may supply Port Isaac with other 
nameplates asked for, also that we 
may get help with better information 
boards for the car park. 
Accommodation Guide 
To be produced as a 'Port Isaac 
and District Holiday Guide' with 
information on the front page in 
■newspaper' format, for use until 
we can print the colour brochure.
A 'Self-Catering' questionnaire is 
to be delivered by hand. 
Subscriptions and 1989/90 Budget 
At the A.G.M. on April 19th, we 
shall hear how money was spent this 
year, and the estimated costs for 
the coming year. This will help 
determine the level of subscription 
to be proposed. John Chapman, of 
Cornwall Tourism Development Action 
Programme, has agreed to be guest 
speaker at the A.G.M.
Water Problem
A letter has been sent to S.W.W.A. 
a-iklng for help in mitigating the 
effects of bad publicity.
Footpaths
Letters are to be sent to local 
ajthorities, deploring the state of 
Pjrt Isaac and Port Gaverne Valley 
f >otpaths, quite unusable by visi­
tors due to depredation by pigs.
E tgulries
Letters continue to come in asking 
for information about accommodation, 
tieqadillett By-pass 
Fears that the increased speed of 
traffic at Kennards Cross could 
Increase the danger at this notor­
ious black spot will be expressed 
to the Department of Transport, 
and M.P. Gerry Neale.

Dear Readers, What a problem food 
has become for us all. It appears 
most of it is bad for us! Red meat, 
butter, chickens, eggs, soft 
cheese, cook-chill foods, water 
poisoned! and even fish (water 
pollution). I would like to suggest 
a diet which contains all vitamins 
and minerals necessary to sustain 
life. Milk, cabbage (very well 
washed - pesticides and insecti­
cides) and bananas. This may sound 
rather boring so get a bottle of 
gin in to cheer it up! Alcohol bad 
for you? Yes it is, but why worry, 
so is everything else! Brenda.

ST. ENDELLION CHURCH MWS.

Well attended Study Group 
The second Lent study group of the 
parishes of St. Peter's, St. Kew and 
St. Endellion was held at "Tipton", 
St. Kew home of Admiral and Mrs.
Alex Weir. The group listened to a 
tape recording of the Revd. Ian 
Pettit, with an introduction by 
Preb. Hugh Fryer, Rector.
Very Quiet Day
Snow and icy roads prevented several 
people from attending the Quiet Day 
held at St. Endellion Church. The 
conductor was the Venerable John 
Richards, Archdeacon of Exeter, who 
was celebrant at the Eucharist and 
also preacher at the Sung Eucharist 
on the Sinday. He was assisted by 
Preb. Hugh Fryer.
Chapter Meeting 
Clergy from the Deanery held a 
Chapter meeting at St. Endellion. 
Celebrant at the Eucharist was 
Prebendary H. Miles Brown assisted 
by the Revd. R. Hayne, Rural Dean.

PORT GAVERNE HOTEL 
AND RESTAURANT 

SIMPLY - 
JUST BETTER DINING 

Telephone Bodmin 880244

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURALIV 6 OOkCSTIC WORK
UNDERTAKEN I SALES 4 SERVICE
SLIM LINE £ RADIATORS
DIkPLEX 4 T CREDA
COMPLETE f SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road.
Telephone Boctnin 880328

Successful Jutble Sale.
A very successful jiwble sale held 
at St. Endellion Church Hall raised 
£96 for Church funds.
Ringers' A.G.M.
Ringers from St. Endellion were 
among those who attended the annual 
meeting of the Guild of Ringers at 
St. Columb Major Parish Church. 
Women's World Day of Prayer 
About 60 women attended the annual 
Women's World Day of Prayer Service 
held this year at St. Endellion 
Church. Speaker on the subject of 
Prayer was Mrs. Gloria Helson, a 
Reader from Bude who is Head of 
Religious Education at Launceston 
College. The service was led by Mrs. 
Doreen Fryer. £42.00 was sent to the 
Women's World Day of Prayer organi­
sation for distribution to various 
charities and £27-56 was raised for 
the Armenian disaster fund from a 
hunger lunch following the service.
A Successful Whist Drive 
was held in the Church Hall on 
Tuesday 14th March. Mr. C. A'Court 
was the M.C. Judith Pollinger.

CHRIS GIBSON
BUTCHERS 

opposite Port Isaac Launderette

TEL. 8800604

MEAT • FROZEN FOOD 
DAIRY PRODUCE

OPENING T1ICS 

Monday: 8.00 - 1.00 

Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri:
8.00 - 5.00 

Saturday: 8.00 - 5.00

CENTRAL GARAGE
PORT ISAAC • CORNW ALL BODM IN 880334

(24 HOUR BREAKDOWN SERVICE)AA
CAR. V A N , & M O T O R C Y C L E  REPAIRS. 

SER VIC IN G . T U N IN G .  A N D  SALES

OILS -  P E TR O L - DIESEL -  SPARES 
JE T  CAR W ASH

IN -C A R  C O M M U N IC A T IO N  SP EC IA LISTS



GARDEN SOCIETY.
Despite the bad weather a large 
nunber of garden enthusiasts 
gathered in the Cornish Cafe for the 
March meeting of Port Isaac & 
District Garden Society. Mr. David 
Pearce gave an interesting and 
helpful talk 'Creating a Garden in 
an Exposed Situation'. His pleasant, 
easy manner was much appreciated, 
and it is easy understand why he is 
such a popular gardening broadcaster 
on B.B.C. Radio Cornwall. The talk 
was illustrated with many examples 
of shrubs which can be grown quite 
well in an area such as we enjoy. 
Refreshments were served, and Mr. 
Cunningham expressed thanks to the 
speaker and all the helpers.
Our final session is on Wednesday 
April 12th, speaker: Mr. J. S. King, 
specialist on pot plants. Please see 
posters for details. Wesley Blake.

ST. ENDELLION CONSERVATIVES 
Officers elected at the Annual 
General Meeting: Mr. Cunningham - 
Chairman, Mr. Milton - Treasurer, 
and Mrs. Jarvis - Secretary. Coming 
events planned: Annual Lunch, June 
24th., Coffee Morning at Trelights, 
Ajly 19th., Bring and Buy and Social 
Morning, September 15th. (See Diary 
for details). Sheila Jarvis.

S.R.Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AfC 
INDUSTRIAL WORK IMXRTAKEN
SLIH.INF NIGHT STORAGE 

HEATERS INSTALLED 
N.I.C.E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS

S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 

TELEPHOfC 880319

P O R T  I S A A C  D A I R I E S

Kerry and Odette Boyde 
Phone 084 05 475 

WE ARE A FAMILY RUN BUSINESS 
OFFERING:

EARLY MORNING DOORSTEP DELIVERIES 
FIRST CLASS FRIEHCLY SERVICE 

FRESH UNIGATE MILK 
Guaranteed fully pasteurised and 
tested carefully in Unigate's 

modem laboratories, each bottle 
date stamped for your protection.

FREE 1ST. WEEK PACKAGE FOR 
NEW PERMANENT CUSTOMERS

LOCAL DAVIDSTOW CHEOOAR - £1.10/lb. 
Also: Eggs, Fizzy Drinks, Cordials, 

Bread, Potatoes, Cream, and 
Fruit Juices at competitive prices. 

HOTELS, GUESTHOUSES, AND 
RESTAURANTS CATERED FOR 

CONTACT US ON THE ROUND OR RING THE 
ABOVE NOEER FOR PROHET ATTENTION 

Kerry & Odette

MOUNT EOGCUMBE HOSPICE 
As a result of the Find Raising Day 
on March 4th., £500 has been sent to 
the Hospice. Such a wonderful result 
would not have been possible without 
the helpers, folk who attended and 
gave generously before and on the 
day, and the businesses in the 
village who donated raffle prizes 
and the food. Our thanks to you all 
and to Castle Properties who have 
generously offered the use of the 
shop next door, plus the stock, to 
be used to raise extra funds in the 
rin up to Whitsun. Several people 
have come forward to spend a couple 
of hours manning the shop so we will 
open as often as possible over the 
Easter. Sally Pavitt, Sheila Jarvis.

&ttbrca’f(
UNISEX HAIR SALON

TINTAGEL TERRACE. PORT ISAAC

POR YOUR APPOINTMENT 
TELEPHONE 880789

TUESDAY TO SATURDAY 9 - 5
(late appointments 
by arrangement)

GLEBE FARM DAIRY 
(St. Endellion)

Bright and early deliveries 
of fresh milk and cream 

from our own dairy. 
Skimmed milk 29p, Silver 

top and semi skimmed 27p. 
Tel Bodmin 880732

THE
HARBOUR SHOP

TEL: BODMIN 880297 
MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS 

CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 
STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 
GREETING CARDS » GIFTS 
SELECTION OF PRINTS 

NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 
5o a word (min. 20p) Paid in advance 

Trevor Bassett 
BRIDGE INSURANCE & FINANCE 

A new service, incorporated within 
Castle Properties, New Road,

Port Isaac. Providing: Domestic & 
Commercial Mortgages, Business 

Re-Finance, Council House Purchase, 
Investments, Fire Motor Life - 

Accident Insurance, Pensions, etc. 
All propositions considered and 
personal service guaranteed. 

Offering Best Independent Advice
______ - member of FIMBRA._________

HAPPI SIGNS AMI DESIOIS
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP, SIAD,
Bodnln 880328 or Launceston 2724.

C.A.LEE 
Accounts Management 

Book-keeping & VAT Service 
Fed up with keeping your own records? 
Just too busy? Worried about VAT? 
However large or small youf business, 
I will supply book-keeping services 
tailored to your needs at reasonable 
rates, making sure your system is as 
simple and efficient as possible, and 
looking after all your VAT affairs. 
Phone Carole or Malcolm Lee at 
Gullrock, Port Gaverne on 880106 and 
ask for details.
Battery Charger in working order 
but no meter, and Foot Tyre punp 
with pressure gauge, good condition.
Offers? Blackthorn Press.__________

CANCER RESEARCH CAM’AKX 
A Musical Supper 

at The Headlands Hotel 
Port Gaverne, Port Isaac.

Given by 
The Corydon Singers from Stroud 
We (Tuesday 5 th. April 8.00pm.

£2.50 inclusive.
For free transport (in Port Isaac) 
to and from The Headlands, please 

ring 880778 or 880489.
Tickets available from Pride of 

Place, The Harbour Shop, Bay Gift
________Shop, Mace Grocers._________
fuschias Order Now! Named 35p. each 
or ^labelled 3 for 50p. Phil Milton
Bodnin 880318______________________
Running Repairs - your home, garden, 
or business (painting to paving - 
Wardrobes to workbenches.) Prompt, 
efficient service - no job is too
small. Tel. Camel ford 212882_______
Wanted The Dairy Book of Family 
Cookery published by the Milk Mar­
keting Board 1983. Do you have one 
you don't use? Hawken. Phone 880275

ESTATE AGENT'S BUSINESS TRANSFERS

NEW ROAD 
PORT ISAAC 
CORNWALL 
P1.29 3 SB

TEL (0208) 880125

FORE STREET 
BOSCASTLE 
CORNWALL 
PI.350AX

TEL (08405) 585



THE TRIO FREE DIARY

REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC
BA8Y/TCD0LER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month at the Surgery 1.30-3.30 
(iULDEN CIRCLE: Wednesdays, 2.30pm In 
the Cornish Cafe.
PLAYGROUP: 10am - noon, Village Hall 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Mondays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3-4pm, P.I. Surgery.
WOCN'S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in 
the month, 2.30pm, Cornish Cafe.
YOUTH CLUB: 7.30 - 9.30 Friday eve­
nings, Wesley Room, Roscarrock Hill.

Saturday 25th. March (today):
7.30pm: Easter Eve Ceremonies 
at St Peter's.
Sunday 26th. March: Easter Sunday. 
British Surmer Time begins.
8.00am: Eucharist, and 11.00am: Sung 
Eucharist at St. Endellion.
10.00am: Parish Comm. St. Peter's. 
Port Isaac Methodist Church:
11.00am: Preacher Revd. G.F.Yeomans. 
6.00pm: Preacher Revd. W.J.Young. 
St. Endellion Easter Hjslc Festival 
until Saturday 1st. April.
Monday 27th. March:
Easter Monday.
Tuesday 28th. March:
7.00pm: Bingo, in aid of Port Isaac 
Cricket Club, at the Church Rooms. 
Thursday 6th. April:
School Summer Term begins.
Sunday 9th. April:
2.00pm: R.N.L.I. Port Isaac Branch 
at Tremeer Gardens, St. Tudy.
7.30pm: P. I. Methodist Church,
Wadebridge Male Voice Choir.
Tuesday 11th. April:
7.30pm: Whist Drive,
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Wednesday 12th. April:
9.30am: Coach leaves Proofs Garage 
for Colden Circle trip to Exeter. 
7.30pm: Garden Society Meeting.

Jack 4 Muriel welcome you to the

(golbeit TLton 3lnn
Balcony overlooking the harbour 

Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Real Ale • Bar Snacks 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

Thursday 13th. April:
7.30pm: Annual Parish Meeting,
St. Peter's Church Hall,
Wednesday 19th. April:
7.jOpm: Annual General Meeting 
of Port Isaac and Oistrict Tourism 
Assoc., St. Peter’s Church Hall. 
Friday 21st. April:
R.N.L.I. Art Show closes.
Sunday 23rd. April:
St. George's day.
Tuesday 25th. April:
7.00pm: Bingo in aid of Sir Janies 
Smith School, at the Church Rooms. 
Wednesday 26th. April:
Golden Circle Tea at Newquay.
Friday 28th. April:
6.30pm: Coach leaves Prout’s Garage 
for Football Club Dinner Dance at 
Royai Cornwall Showground.
Sunday 30th. April:
10.30am: R.N.L.I. Port Isaac Branch 
Car Boot Sale at St. Kew inn.
Monday 1st. May:
May Day Bank Holiday.
Thursday 4th. May:
Ascension Day.
Tuesday 9th. May:
7.30pm: Whist Drive,
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Sunday 14th. May:
Whit Sunday.
Monday 15th. May:
Christian Aid Week until 
Saturday 20th.
Thursday 25th. May:
10.30am: R.N.L.I. Port Isaac Branch 
Coffee Morning, Melbourne House, 
Boscastle.
Monday 29th. May:
Spring Bank Holiday.
School Half Term holiday 
until 2nd. June.
Thurs. 8th. - Sat. 10th Jtxie:
Royal Cornwall Show, Wadebridge. 
Tuesday 13th. June:
10.30am: R.N.L.I. Port Isaac Branch 
Coffee Morning, Slipway Hotel.

MICKS CABS
ST. E N D E L L IO N

0836 642803

D E N N I S  K N I G H T
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WINTER HOURS

Fresh Fish Daily 4pm. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm. 

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone

Va know not I m an Marry!
Hjn gave us a shout In the Middle of night, 
Cos Dad and 1 wanted to hear the fIcjit.
Dad said ‘mat, go and aake soar tea,
•nd sandwiches for Rob and ae.‘

offered us soae haw and cheese,
Dot we said 'H.P. if you pleasel 
On Chaaplon bread that's the stuff,
It's what has made our rranky so tou^it'
I said ‘ h o w  about a satellite dish!'
Hub said ‘Oreaa on, you can but wish,
Can you aake one, lan' she said.
'Use a dustbin lid and a piece of thread!' 
(Soae children do 'ave e»!)
Dad said 'I know I'a really neat,
But a satellite dish has got ae beat.'
So the wireless we all sat arucnd,
Hoping to hear Tyson rail to the growl.
It wasn't to be, I rank dl«*i’t win.
And now we all feel sorry for hla.
But the fight was great, you can't deny. 
Still, I wished I'd seen it live on 'Sky*. 
Written by Robert Andrews.

Derby Opera Workshop Productions 
Touring Company present 

THE INHFRIIANCE 
A one-act musical comedy 
by Emmans and Mugridge 

with full supporting concert 
PORT ISAAC VILLAGE HALL 

Monday 1st. May at 2.30 and 7.30 
Thursday 4th. May at 7.30 

Achiisslon £1.50

FRESH FRUITS 
VEGETABLES

D EL IV ERE D TO Y O U R  DOOR

DAVID PHILP 
880304 

24-HR ANSWERPHONE
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